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Be Responsible Be Respectful Be Safe 

Dear Parents, Carers and Community Members 
 
I cannot believe that we are more than halfway through the team and the Easter break is very close already! 
Last week I went into Bastow in North Melbourne to complete some Principal workshops around a improv-
ing staff climate and building positive relationships. I look forward to sharing this with the Leadership Team 
and the whole staff so we can continue to improve our staff climate. 
 
Building Update 
We have finally met our Builders. At this stage we are meeting with the builders and architects on a fort-
nightly basis to plan for the demolition of the front part of the school. Our first priority as we go into these 
meetings is safety. We are focussing on the fencing that will be surrounding the demolition site and the 
traffic management. I will update you all when we have more information. 
 
Buses 
The DET has reviewed their Special Transport policies and processes. This has meant significant changes for 
some families. We understand that these changes may have caused some stresses and anxieties for you and 
apologise for this. The purpose of these changes are to refine the service for all families and to make sure 
the provision is safe and reliable. 
 
Traffic management 
As we prepare for the demolition we have made changes to our parent pick up and drop off. Soon we will be 
asking parents and carers to enter via the path on the Left Hand Side of the Reception Building. Staff will 
collect and deliver your child here. We are aware there has been difficulties with parking in the slip road and 
some parents have been fined. Please come and talk to the Admin team if you receive a fine and we will sup-
port you to write a letter of appeal. Please also be aware if you are driving into the school after bus times – 
students are out and about delivering messages and keeping the garden area tidy – please take care and 
drive slowly. 
 
Class makeup 
This week Leaders will make contact with you if Class Teams feel your child would be better suited in anoth-
er classroom. Please make contact with your classroom teacher if you have any feedback (including positive) 
about classes so we can use this information for planning in the future. 
 
Communication 
If you have any questions about class organisation or curriculum, your classroom teacher if the first point of 
contact. If they cannot provide the appropriate answer they will refer you to their Professional Learning 
Team Leader. We also have an Assistant Principal leading the Primary School and the Secondary School. 
They are also available to support you further. Feel free to ask questions via email or telephone – we are 
here to support you and your child! 
 
Social Media  
Some of our students are having some difficulties when communicating with peers on social media’s like 
Facebook Messenger, Snapchat, Instagram and Xbox and Playstation games. We are advising families to 
keep internet enabled device in a shared space so you can monitor the interactions. Please discuss any con-
cerns with your Class teacher and try to keep evidence of the interactions online. 
 
Staff Changes 
We have a number of staff who have been successful gaining positions closer to home or taking Long Service 
Leave. We are going through several recruitment processes and look forward to sharing appointments soon. 
 
Best wishes for the rest of the week. 
Brooke Briody 
Principal  
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MESSAGES FROM THE ADMINISTRATION OFFICE 

 
STUDENT DROP OFF IN THE MORNING 
No students are to be dropped off before 8.45am, if you arrive before 8.45am you are expected to wait with your child until 
their teacher collects them after 8.45am. 
 
PICKING UP STUDENT WHO TRAVEL ON THE BUS 
If your child travels on the bus but you require to pick them up on occasions please ensure you contact the office BEFORE 2pm, 
you must write a note in your child diary notifying staff of the change in routine. It can become difficult to get children off the 
bus or locate your child once bus transitions begin in the afternoon at 2.40pm. 
 
CAMPS, SPORTS AND EXCURSIONS FUND (CSEF) 
If you are eligible for CSEF in 2018 and have not yet completed the forms please do so and return the forms by 12th March, if 
you are unsure if you qualify please contact the office. 
 
ABSENCES  
Parents / carers / guardians are required to contact the school when your child is away from school, please call 9743 4966 and 
follow the prompts to the absence line. 
Please ensure you clearly state the students name and reason for the absence. 
If no reason is given you maybe contacted to give a reason for the absence. 
 
FAMILY PAYMENTS 
We sent home the Essential Education Items information in late 2017 to families about school fees for 2018.  
 
There are a number of methods available for families to make school payments. Cash payments can now be made at the Ad-
ministration Office, If making cash payments please ensure you have the exact amount as we do not carry change.   
 
There are a number of online options available for families if you prefer this method.  
 
Download the Qkr App, pay via BPay or Direct Deposit. 
 

UNIFORM SHOP 

 
The uniform shop is open every Wednesday from 3pm to 4.30pm. 
 
Please feel free to bring your child/ren along and get them fitted for the new uniform. Orders do take 2-3weeks to process and 
be delivered. 
 
Payments can be made on the day but please bring the correct amount as we do not hold change on site, using the Qkr app or 
paying by BPay are the preferred method. 

PHONE CALLS TO TEACHING STAFF DURING TEACHING HOURS 
Whilst we are aware there are times where parents need to get into contact with teaching staff urgently due to various rea-
sons, we will not put calls through to teaching staff during teaching hours as this can cause disruptions to classes.  
 
If you would like your child's teacher to contact you, please use the following methods to communicate: 
 Put a note in the communication diary asking for staff to contact you 
 Contact the office and the office staff can request teaching staff to contact you after school 
 Email us at melton.ss@edumail.vic.gov.au and we will forward the message on  
 
If there are any concerns you wish to raise about your child or the school in general please follow the guide at the rear of the 
newsletter. 
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Parking around the School 

As most of you have seen parking is getting limited around the school, can we please remind staff, parents/
carers not to park in disability carparks, we do have students in wheelchairs and it can be difficult for them 
to get in and out of their cars.  
 
We have also seen Melton City Council around booking cars who are not parked correctly, we understand it 
is difficult to find a parking spot but we all need to follow the road rules and follow parking signage. 
 
If you do receive a fine and would like support with the dispute process, please get in touch with the office staff. 

Notice of Election and Call for Nominations 

An election is to be conducted for members of the School Council of Melton Specialist School. 

Nominations forms may be obtained from the school and must be lodged by  
4.00pm on Friday 9th of March 2018. 

The ballot will close at 4.00pm on Thursday 16th of March 2017. 

Following the closing of nominations a list of the nominations received will be posted at the school.   

The terms of office, membership categories and number of positions in each membership category open for election 
are as follows: 

 

If the number of nominations is less than the number of vacancies, a notice to that effect and calling for further 
nominations will be posted in a prominent position at the school. 
 

Brooke Briody 

  
  

MEMBERSHIP CATEGORY 

    
  

TERM of OFFICE 

  
  

NUMBER OF POSITIONS 

Parent member   From the day after the date of the declaration of 

the poll in 2018 to and inclusive of the date of 

the declaration of the poll 2019 

1 

Parent member   From the day after the date of the declaration of 

the poll in 2018 to and inclusive of the date of 

the declaration of the poll 2020 

3—2 positions  

remaining  

DET employee member   From the day after the date of the declaration of 

the poll in 2018 to and inclusive of the date of 

the declaration of the poll 2020 

1—Election underway 

FRESH FRUIT DELIVERED WEEKLY TO OUR 

STUDENTS 
We have been very lucky to obtain a grant through the Barnardos Children's Support and Aldi ENRICH 
Program  to the value of $3,600. This generous support is being used to help provide our students with 
fresh fruit at Breakfast Club, Lunch Club and is generously supplied from Fruits of Life in Bacchus Marsh.  

 
The funding will also be used to purchase learning materials to supplement our curriculum and help sup-
port informing our school community to make healthy  food choices for healthy living outcomes.  
Look out for the ‘Healthy Living for Life’ features and class room activities in our future newsletters.  



 

 

Breakfast Club has returned to Melton Specialist School for 2018. 
 
It runs from 8:45am to 9:15am Tuesday to Friday. 
 
There are a variety of healthy and delicious breakfast options available for students to 
have and they can join in the preparation of the breakfast with help from our staff.  
 
If you would like your child to participate in Breakfast Club, please pop a note in your child’s Communication Diary or en-
courage them to go along. 

BREAKFAST CLUB 

 

 

 
The Parents, Carers and Community Club of Melton Specialist School meet regularly throughout the year to plan carer support 
events, morning teas, fundraising events and fun days here at our school. If you would like to become involved in these activi-
ties, please contact the office staff for more information. 
 

DONATION REQUEST 
Our first fundraiser for the year will be an EASTER RAFFLE. 
 
Our school is asking every family to donate ONE Easter Egg (more if you wish 
to) to our Easter Raffle. More eggs means more lucky winners! Eggs can be 
left at our School Office. The raffle will be drawn the last week of school so 
please donate by 23rd March. Raffle booklets will be out very soon! All mon-
ey raised will be going towards creating a Sensory Room in the new building 
in 2019.  

PARENTS, CARERS AND COMMUNITY CLUB 

If you have a recipe that you would like to share please email it to melton.ss@edumail.vic.gov.au and we will 
share it in the newsletter 

RECIPE OF THE WEEK 



Head Lice  

We have had a few reported cases of head lice recently and would like to remind parents to be vigilant in 
checking their child's hair and applying the appropriate treatments before returning to school.  
 
To prevent head lice becoming an issue for your child there are a number of tips that can help: 
 If your child has long hair, tie it up into a secure hair style 
 Use gel, hairspray and other styling products to coat your child’s hair so they will not be able to attch 

to the hair shaft. 
 Check your child’s hair regularly for lice 
 
To remove head lice there are a number of tips that can help: 
 Coat your child’s hair in conditioner and use a lice comb to remove the live lice and eggs. Repeat this 

process every second day for a week to break the cycle. 
 Afterwards apply a commercial treatment to kill any remaining live lice and eggs according the manu-

facturers directions.   
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Medication 
 

Under the guidelines of the Department of Education (DET) Prescription and 
Non Prescription medications including eye drops, creams etc will only be 
administered with a signed and completed Medication Administration Form. 
These forms are available from the office or your child’s teacher.  
 
Medication MUST be supplied in it’s original packaging with a chemist’s label 
Children are not permitted to administer any medications themselves or 
keep medicine in their possession. 

HEALTH UPDATE 

Chicken Pox Alert 

 

We have been notified that chickenpox has affected other schools 
around Melton recently. If your child shows signs please keep them 

home and see a doctor 
 

If you want further information regarding chickenpox please visit:  

www2.health.vic.gov. 

Cody and Lucas are very happy with their new garden bed 
after planting winter seedlings/ they will care for them 
each week, we may have future Hort students with these 
two enthusiastic boys 

Congratulations to Alana on being selected to represent Vic-
toria and Melbourne West at the 2018 National Games in 
Adelaide in April for swimming  

A WORD FROM AROUND THE SCHOOL 

We have had a few reported cases of head lice recently and would like to remind parents to be vigilant in checking their child's hair and applying the ap-
propriate treatments before returning to school.  
 
To prevent head lice becoming an issue for your child there are a number of tips that can help: 

 If your child has long hair, tie it up into a secure hair style 

 Use gel, hairspray and other styling products to coat your child’s hair so they will not be able to attach to the hair shaft. 

 Check your child’s hair regularly for lice 
 
To remove head lice there are a number of tips that can help: 

 Coat your child’s hair in conditioner and use a lice comb to remove the live lice and eggs. Repeat this process every second day for a week to break 
the cycle. 

 Afterwards apply a commercial treatment to kill any remaining live lice and eggs according the manufacturers directions.   
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DATES TO REMEMBER 

Wednesday 7th March Preps do not attend 

  Uniform Shop Open 3.00pm to 4.30pm  

Thursday  8th March AMAZE NDIS Information workshop  2pm to 3pm  

  Support, Transition & NDIS Expo 5.00—6.30pm Melton Council Hall 

Friday 9th March Last chance to submit Applications for Transport and Conveyance  

Allowance for Term 1 . 

Monday  12th March Labour Day Public Holiday—SCHOOL CLOSED 

Wednesday 14th March Uniform Shop Open 3.00 to 4.30pm 

Tuesday 20th March  School Council AGM 6pm 

Wednesday 21st March Uniform Shop Open 3.00 to 4.30pm 

Wednesday 28th March Last day of Term—Early Dismissal 2pm 

  Last day of Term Assembly 1:15pm—Easter Hat Parade 

Thursday  29th March SSG Meetings—Student Free Day   

Uniform Shop open 9.00am—3.00pm 

Friday 30th March  EASTER—Good Friday  School Holidays begin 

Monday 16th April Term 2 begins 9am  

STUDENT TRANSPORT INFORMATION 
During Term 1 we have been reviewing our Student Transport policy and procedures after consultation with the Department. 
There have been some necessary changes that have affected many of our families. We are linking Student Transport to the 
implementation of the DET Travel Education Framework, that will be rolled out across the school in 2018. Part of this process 
will include including independent travel goals into your child’s Individual Learning Plan (ILP) and discussions may take place 
during Student Support Group (SSG) meetings.  
 
We have been working closely with out transport provider to increase safety on bus routes and align practices with various 
road and bus guidelines. We have nearly completed the refinement of route stops and times. Information will be coming 
home to families if you are affected by any changes.  
 
Part of the Application for Travel Assistance process is the agreement to the Conditions of Travel and the Roles and Responsi-
bilities of all parties who use this Departmental Public Transport Service. An excerpt is shown overleaf. If you wish to view the 
document in whole please visit our school website for more information.  
 
The Students with Disabilities Transport Policy criteria needs to be met before travel can commence. This may include dis-
cussing your child’s need for a Travel Plan and Risk Assessment process. The criteria for acceptance is taken from the policy. 
This is available to be read on the Department of Education’s website at www.education.vic.gov.au. 
 
There are several forms of transport available for families to access. Independent travellers can apply for a Conveyance Allow-
ance that covers the cost of their Public Transport to and from school. If you live in the school’s Designated Transport Area 
and are travelling more than 4.8km from the school and your child cannot access the bus service you may be eligible for the 
allowance too.  
 
Some friendly reminders to help support a smooth and safe transition onto and off buses: 
 Have your child ready just before the designated pick up time 
 Be present to receive your child when they are coming off the bus. You must meet them on the correct side of the 

road. If they have your permission to get on and off the bus without your supervision please put this in writing and 
send into the Student Transport Administrator. 

 Please so not smoke near any of the buses 
 If there are any issues regarding student transport please contact the Administration Office 
 You must report your child absence from the bus to the Bacchus Marsh Coaches Absence Line on the front of the news-

letter. 
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